
NNJR SCCA Board of Trustees’ Meeting Minutes 

May 8th, 2023 - 8PM 

 

● Board Attendance 

○ In attendance 

■ Peter Schneider, Perry Aidelbaum, Jeff Yatsko, Mikey Albacete, 

Linda Santangelo-Mosley, Chris Mosley, Terry Hanushekt, 

Jason Evangelista 

○ Absent 

■ Mark Labbancz, Don Yeske, and Dave Hofman 

● Review Prior Meeting Minutes 

○ Perry motioned to approve meeting minutes, Jeff seconded  

● Treasurer's Report 

○ NA 

● Board Discussion 

■ Darrell Anthony sent the link for the new website (www.scca-

nnjr.com/wp) 

■ Feather banners at the solo event looked great! 

● Club Racing – Terry H/ Chris M 

○ Pocono Event May 19-21, 2023 for Test Day and Conference Major 

■ Contract now contains additional contingency cancelation 

language in it 

■ There were minor changes Terry and Dave made to lower the 

cost by $1000 

■ Dave confirmed that we can get WiFi in the registration 

building 

■ 72 registered for Pocono event currently  

● 127 is the break even point on registration 

■ Cafeteria can be opened up just for lunch, and that can be held 

around 12pm 

● They’ll be able to keep it open for two hours 

● Terry will confirm these hours 



■ Trophy and wine has been ordered 

■ Banners to block wind out have been ordered  

■ Not much that Club Racing needs to do to help support the 

NEPA/NNJR Solo Track Sprint event 

● Dave and Terry will be around in case support is needed 

● Chris Haydu will also be around to support on NEPA’s 

end 

■ Never needed to make a deposit to Pocono Raceway. Usually 

just pay when we get there. Jason has a check on reserve in 

case we do need to make a deposit  

 

● Solo Racing – Perry and Mark 

○ Marotta Corporate Autocross May 12th 

■ Marotta pays for the whole event and makes a $2000 donation 

on top of that. Altogether it’s about $11k for NNJR 

○ NNJR/NEPA event May 20th 

○ NJ ProSolo June 2nd - 4th 

 

● Road Rally – Peter 

○ There were two rallies in April (15th and 23rd), both of which were 

successful 

■ The 15th was a paid event with 45 cars 

■ The 23rd had 32 cars 

■ Both of these events broke even and made money 

■ Last events are the Teddy Bear Rally and hopefully one with 

the Highlands 

● Miscellaneous 

○ Linda officially kicked off the legacy project  

○ Peter will add results and photos from Pocono event 

○ Will need a regional executive soon 

● Membership Committee  

○ Don was not present  

● Meeting Adjourned at 8:29pm 



● Actions 

○ Terry to confirm hours for cafeteria  

○ Peter will add results and photos from Pocono event 

 


